Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

Meeting Summary

September 14, 2005

Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair; Dick Robinson, Vice-Chair; Debbie Hepp, Treasurer; Erica Rothman; Louise Stone; Janet Kagan; Pam Pease; Ann Kendall; Kate Flory, Executive Director; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator

Absent: Jennifer Horney, Secretary; Elizabeth Taylor; Bibb Latane; Lowell Roberts; Mary Ellen Goyer 

I. Call to Order
Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00pm
II. Announcements

Flory reported on the recent Animal Scramble meeting with the mayor.  The Town will not officially endorse the project and pieces cannot be placed on Town-owned land.  Organizers intend to set sponsorships at $6,500 per animal.
Festifall is Sunday October 2nd, from 1 – 6pm.  CHPAC will have an information table set up, and members of the Community Art Project subcommittee will also be at the table with CAP promotional materials.
Flory announced that due to gas shortages the North Carolina Public Art Administrators’ Roundtable is postponed to November 10th, at the Chapel Hill Public Library.
A brief discussion was held regarding CHPAC email list policy.  It was agreed that the CHPAC would not forward emails/announcements from other organizations to CHPAC email list members. 

Flory announced that she is pregnant and their baby is due in February.  Congratulations Kate and Andy!
III. Approval of Minutes from August 2005
The minutes from the August 2005 CHPAC meeting were approved.

IV.   Treasurer’s Report
Hepp presented the current CHPAC budget and announced that the Executive Committee will conduct quarterly reviews of the budget.

V. CHPAC Operating Procedures
The CHPAC Operating Procedures document draft was changed to correct typos and wording issues.  The second sentence of section 2B was struck.  The Operating Procedures document was then approved with changes.
VI. Artist in Residency Update
Pease announced that a pilot program called “Artists @ Work” would be introduced to 3rd grade classes at Scroggs Elementary spring of 2006, with the goal of implementing a fuller version in the fall of 2006 for a particular grade level of all elementary schools in the Chapel Hill – Carrboro School District.
VII. Committee Action Items
Flory described a complaint lodged against the “Christmas Surprise” piece now in the current SculptureVisions 2005 exhibit and the SV Committee’s response (decision to place cautionary signage at site).
VIII. Public Art Flash
Flory presented Anish Kapoor’s Cloud Gate, which was recently completed for Chicago’s Millennium Park.  
IX. New Business
X. Personnel Issues
Cohen explained that the Executive Committee has been looking into the possibility of making Steve Wright, the CHPAC’s part time Public Art Coordinator, a full time employee with benefits.  After discussion about the responsibilities of the position, the growing programs of the CHPAC, and the money available, the CHPAC unanimously approved a motion to make the Public Art Coordinator a full time position.
XI. Adjournment
Cohen adjourned the meeting at 6:30 pm.

